
 

 

BRONTE BEACH PRECINCT 

A meeting of the BB Precinct was held on Wednesday December 4 th. at 

7.30pm. 

Number in attendance: 15 

Apologies: Susan Hely, Greg Vaughan, Councillor Masselos. 

The Minutes  

Proposer: Michael Hudson   

Seconder: Sally Bassett. 

Passed unanimously 

 

The following issues were discussed after a short introduction and welcome 

by Co convenor Virginia Milson 

Leichhardt St. A number of residents from Leichhardt St. were in 

attendance and expressed concerns about the speed of cars using 

Leichhardt St. South. They reported somebody had been killed on the 

corner of Leichhardt /Varna Sts. They are concerned about pedestrian 

safety and requested that traffic calming devices are installed. 

Motion 
BBP  request that Waverley Council implement the following : 
Speed reduction by way of traffic calming  devices on Leichhard St..South between 
MacPherson and Varna Sts. 
Reduction of traffic volume by introduction of  one way from MacPherson  to Varna 
St. 
Construction of Cul de sac at Leichhardt and MacPherson St. 
Proposer Martin Ricci ,seconder Helen Groth .Passed unanimously. 
  
There was concern expressed about the safety of pedestrians crossing the road to 
shop at Woolworths, MacPherson St. due to trucks parking on the eastern side 
blocking visibility. 
Motion 2  
BBP requests that Waverley Council changes the truck parking sign from 
the  eastern side of MacPherson St. to the western side of MacPherson St. outside 
Woolworths and advise residents when the signage will be changed. 
Proposer Marshall Keen Seconder Martin Ricci Passed unanimously. 
 
Following a motion concerning Poo bags at the previous meeting, in which 
Council responded that although the Poo bags were not fully biodegradable as 
the  cost is  $50,000 for the purchase of Randwick Council’s  Pooh bags it was too 
expensive to adopt such bags. 
Motion 3  
BBP requests that Waverley Council in light of Poo bags generating micro plastics. 
that Council spend the additional funds required & purchase fully biodegradable 
Pooh bags. 
Proposer Sally Bassett    Seconder Michael Hudson Passed unanimously.  



 

 

The meeting closed at 9.30pm 

 
 
 


